
The End – Eighteen and One-
half Months

religion-news we answer all
scriptural questions

with scripture
Read the news; we show the

Prophecies.

The Book of Yahweh has the best reference of
any bible I know, and is used exclusively in

this article unless otherwise specified. It has
the Sacred Names restored, which were replaced
with titles such as Lord and God, under the
direction of the Vatican (Roman Catholic

Church) in all versions, such as the King James
version.

Isayah 34:16 — Search out The Book of Yahweh,
and read. Not one of these will be neglected.
For it is written: Yahweh is their Shepherd;
for His Mouth has commanded it, and His Spirit

has gathered them.

 

The End –

Eighteen and One-half Months

 

You really need this information.

 

The same Sacred Scriptures in which The End is prophesied,
show when The End will be. These same Scriptures warn that the
whole world is deceived, and show you how to avoid deception.

 

Godworship—Evil As The Gods

 

Genesis 3:5
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For Yahweh knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
Righteousness  and  evil.

 

The Creator of earth and mankind is not a God. So why was the
Name of the Creator, Yahweh, replaced in all versions of The
Book of Yahweh with words such as “God” and “Lord”.

 

Read this:

Yeremyah 23:26-27

26 How long will this be in the heart of the prophets who
prophesy lies? Yes, they are prophets of the deceit of their
own minds;

27 Who devise; plan and scheme, to cause My People to forget
My Name through their dreams, which they tell every man to his
neighbor, just as their fathers have forgotten My Name for
Baal; Lord.

 

Now read what is written in Unger’s Bible Dictionary, and
notice  that  the  Creator’s  Name,  Yahweh,  should  have  been
retained by the translators.

 

Lord. The rendering of several Heb. and Gk. words, which have
different meanings:

Jehovah (yahweh) (Heb. YHWH, “self-existent”), Jehovah.1.
This is used as a proper name of [the Creator] only, and
should  have  been  retained  in  that  form  by  the
translators.  See  (The)  Lord;  Yahweh.
Lord  (Heb.  Adon),  an  early  word  denoting  ownership;2.



hence, absolute control. It is not properly a divine
title, being used of the owner of slaves (Gen. 24:14,
27; 39:2, 7; A.V. “master”), of kings as the lords of
their subjects (Isa. 26:13)…

 

Get the picture: Satan, that old serpent, has all nations
worshipping Gods—evil, hate, war, and murder, as Cain and the
Gods; evil as the Gods.

 

Read Genesis 3:5 again and again, and notice ‘evil as the
Gods’.

 

Yes! The Name, Yahweh, was replaced in the King James version
and all other versions, with the words “Lord” and “God”.

 

The King James version went out to all the world with no
explanation stating that the Name of the Creator had been
removed and the words “Lord” and “God” were inserted.

 

Even  today,  few  people  are  aware  that  because  of  that
deception, they are worshiping Gods instead of the Creator
Yahweh.

Revelation 12:9

And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent, called
the devil, and Satan, who deceives the whole world. She was
cast out into the earth, and her angels were cast out with
her.

 



Did you notice “the whole world”?

 

The whole world, every nation, prays to Gods instead of the
Creator Yahweh.

 

Have  you  ever  wondered  why  your  prayers  are  not  answered
today?

 

The Coronavirus

 

We are now in the end time, when nuclear wars are prophesied
to bring the destruction of mankind, and you and your religion
are cut off from Yahweh, the Only Being Who can save you.

 

Cut Off From Yahweh

 

Sin cuts the whole world off from Yahweh.

 

Sin?

 

Read:

I John 3:4-10, King James Version

4 Whosoever committeth sin transgresseth also the law: for sin
is the transgression of the law.



5 And ye know that he was manifested to take away our sins;
and in him is no sin.

6 Whosoever abideth in him sinneth not: whosoever sinneth hath
not seen him, neither known him.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you: he that doeth
righteousness is righteous, even as he is righteous.

8 He that committeth sin is of the devil; for the devil
sinneth from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of God
was manifested, that he might destroy the works of the devil.

9 Whosoever is born of [Yahweh] doth not commit sin; for his
seed remaineth in him: and he cannot sin, because he is born
of [Yahweh].

10 In this the children of [Yahweh] are manifest, and the
children of the devil: whosoever doeth not righteousness

 

I Yahchanan 3:4-10, Book of Yahweh

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

5 And you know that He was manifested to take away our sins,
and in Him is no sin.

6 Whoever abides in Him does not sin; whoever sins, has not
seen Him, neither knows Him.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

9 Whoever is begotten of Yahweh does not practice sin; for His



seed remains in him; and it is possible for him not to sin,
because he has been begotten of Yahweh.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not ahab (love0 his neighbor!

 

Verse 8: Did  you notice to whom your bible says you belong
because you practice sin?

 

So cover that Scriptural fact. All 4,199 religions in this
generation worship Gods. They tell you that the Savior died
and bought you back from Satan, so you can continue to sin
because your sins have been paid for.

 

That’s part truth and part lie. Your sins are only forgiven if
you repent of sin and convert to practicing Righteousness.

 

Read what is written for you:

Acts 3:19

Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins can be
blotted  out;  that  times  of  refreshing  can  come  from  the
Presence of Yahweh.

 

The  word  convert  means  that  you  must  turn  from  (stop)
practicing sin and turn to practicing Righteousness (Yahweh’s
Ten Commandments).

I Yahchanan 3:7



Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

 

You must guard against deception.

 

The Savior said in:

Mattithyah 19:17

…if you would enter into Life, keep the Laws (Commandments) of
Yahweh.

 

If a Commandment is accidentally or unknowingly broken, that
sin is covered by the blood of the Savior. However, if you
deliberately decide to practice breaking a Commandment, that
sin is not covered.

 

Read:

Hebrews 10:26-27

26  For  if  we  sin  willfully  after  we  have  received  the
knowledge of the Truth, there no longer remains a sacrifice
for sins,

27 But a certain fearful expectation of judgment, and fiery
indignation which will devour the adversaries.

 

Yahweh Is Faithful

 



The Book of Yahweh, from which all versions are translated, is
a written contract from Yahweh to mankind. This contract is
used as a guide to lead you to become as Yahweh.

 

Read:

 

 

 

Genesis 1:26

Then Yahweh said: I will make man in My Image, according to My
Likeness; they will have Authority over the fish of the sea,
over the birds of the air, over the cattle, and over all the
earth  and  over  every  creeping  thing  that  creeps  upon  the
earth.

 

Yahchanan 1:1-5, 12-13

1 In the beginning was the Plan of Yahweh, and the Plan was
with Yahweh, and the Plan was Yahweh’s.

2 The same Plan was in the beginning with Yahweh.

3 All things were done according to it, and without it nothing
was done, that was done.

4 In this Plan is Life, and that Life is the Light to mankind.

5 Now that Light shines in the darkness, but the darkness does
not take hold of it.

12 But as many as received Him, to those He gave Authority to
become the Sons of Yahweh to those who believe the Testimony
of Yahweh—



13 Who are begotten, not of blood nor of the will of the
flesh, nor of the will of man, but of Yahweh.

 

Psalm 8:1-6

1 How excellent is Your Great Name in all the earth, Yahweh
our Father! You have Your Glory firmly set above the starry
frame; the heavens.

2 From the mouths of babes and sucklings strength by You is
ordained, so You would still the enemy; the avenger would be
crushed!

3 When we consider Your heavens, the work Your Fingers framed,
the work of the moon and of the stars, which were by You
ordained;

4 What is man that You are mindful of him? And the son of man,
that You visit him?

5 For You have made him a little lower than the malakim, but
You will crown him with glory and honor.

6 You made man to be the ruler over the works of Your Hands;
You will put all things under his feet;

 

That is Yahweh’s Plan, but each person must choose.

 

Read this:

Deuteronomy 30:15

See, I have set before you this day Life by Righteousness, and
death and destruction by evil—

 



Deuteronomy 30:19

…Therefore choose Life, so both you and your children can
live.

 

Deuteronomy 30:15-20

15 See, I have set before you this day Life by Righteousness,
and death and destruction by evil—

16 In that I command you this day to love Yahweh your Father,
by walking in all His Ways, by keeping His Laws, His Statutes,
and His Judgments, so that you may live and multiply, and so
Yahweh your Father may bless you in the land which you go in
to possess.

17 But if your heart turns away, and you are not obedient, and
you are drawn away to submit to Gods (Elohim), to worship them
by serving them—

18 I declare to you this day that you will surely perish; you
will not prolong your days in the land which you cross over
the Yardan to possess.

19 I call heaven and earth as witnesses against you this day,
that I have set before you life and death, blessings and
curses. Therefore choose Life, so both you and your children
may live.

20 So you may love Yahweh your Father, by listening to Him,
and then obeying Him. Hold fast to Him, for He is your life.
He will also give you many years in the land He vowed to give
to your fathers; to Abraham, Isaac, and Yaaqob.

 

From mankind, Yahweh has chosen one Person. He is the High
Priest over The House of Yahweh. The House of Yahweh is being



trained in Righteousness now.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

 

The Person Who spoke those Words now holds the position of
High Priest in the Kingdom of Yahweh.

 

Hebrews 10:21-23

21 And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

22 Let us draw near with a true heart in full assurance of the
Faith; having been sprinkled, separating our hearts from the
knowledge of evil and our bodies cleansed by water with ashes
of the red heifer.

23  Let  us  hold  fast  the  confession  of  the  Faith  without
wavering; not bending, not giving way, for He Who promised is
Faithful!

 

The Book of Yahweh is a written contract that shows how to
become perfect in Righteousness, so you can become one of
Yahweh’s Sons or Daughters.

 

Genesis 1:26

Then Yahweh said: I will make man in My Image, according to My
Likeness; they will have Authority over the fish of the sea,
over the birds of the air, over the cattle, and over all the
earth  and  over  every  creeping  thing  that  creeps  upon  the



earth.

 

Psalm 8:1-6

1 How excellent is Your Great Name in all the earth, Yahweh
our Father! You have Your Glory firmly set above the starry
frame; the heavens.

2 From the mouths of babes and sucklings strength by You is
ordained, so You would still the enemy; the avenger would be
crushed!

3 When we consider Your heavens, the work Your Fingers framed,
the work of the moon and of the stars, which were by You
ordained;

4 What is man that You are mindful of him? And the son of man,
that You visit him?

5 For You have made him a little lower than the malakim, but
You will crown him with glory and honor.

6 You made man to be the ruler over the works of Your Hands;
You will put all things under his feet;

 

Conditions

 

I Corinthians 6:9

Do you not know that the unrighteous will not inherit the
Kingdom  of  Yahweh?  Do  not  deceive  yourselves.  Neither
fornicators, nor  God worshipers (worshipers of elohim), nor
adulterers, nor men who commit sexual perversions with boys,
nor men who commit sexual perversions with other men,



 

II Corinthians 6:14-18

14 Do not be unequally yoked together with unbelievers. For
what fellowship has Righteousness with unrighteousness? And
what fellowship does Light have with darkness?

15 And what harmony can there be between Messiah and Belial;
worthlessness: Satan? Or what share does a believer have with
an infidel; untrustworthy, not faithful, not true nor loyal?

16 And what agreement does The House of Yahweh have with Gods
(Elohim)? For we are the House of the Living Father. As Yahweh
has said: I will dwell in them and walk among them. I will be
their Father, and they will be My people.

17 Therefore: Come out from among them and be separate, says
Yahweh. Do not touch the unclean, and I will receive you.

18 I will be a Father to you, and you will be My Sons and
Daughters, says Yahweh Almighty.

 

This Contract

With Yahweh

Cannot Be Broken,

Added To Or

Taken From

 

Read and believe, repent and convert, and you will be blessed
with Eternal Life.

Revelation 22:12-21



12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the City.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My Messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

17 And the Spirit and the brides, say: Come! And let him who
hears, say: Come! And let him who is thirsty come. And whoever
will, let him take the Water of Life freely.

18 For I testify to everyone who hears the words of the
Prophecy of this Book: If any man will add to these things, it
will come to pass that he will add to himself the plagues that
are written in this Book:

19 And if any man will take away from the words of the Book of
this Prophecy, it will come to pass that he will take away his
part out of The Book of Life, and out of Yahweh Shammah, and
from the things which are written in this Book.

20 He Who testifies these things, says: Surely I come quickly!
HalleluYahweh! May this be so! Come, Yahshua Messiah.

21 The ahab (love) of our King, Yahshua Messiah, be with you
all. HalleluYahweh!

 



Verse 18: Do you see the word “plagues”?

 

Those with the mark of the beast are suffering, at this time,
from the first of the seven last plagues, because…

 

Because!

 

Read this:

Isayah 24:1-6

1 Before Yahweh’s very Eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;

2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:

3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass as Yahweh’s Judgment pronounced.

4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.

5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because  they  have  transgressed  the  Laws,  changed  the
Ordinance,  and  broken  the  Everlasting  Covenant.

6 Because of this, the curse (plagues) has devoured the earth,
and  they  who  dwell  therein  are  desolate;  therefore,  the
inhabitants of the earth are burned, and few men left.



 

The world hopes it will get better, while they continue to
murder in their continual wars, and hating one another. It
will not get better. In fact, Prophecy shows this to be The
End.

 

The coronavirus is spreading, far and wide, and it’s mutating
in every region. But, the coronavirus is the least of the
seven last plagues. Each of the seven last plagues get worse;
the last ends with nuclear burning, as is written.

Isayah 24:1-6

1 Before Yahweh’s very Eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;

2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:

3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass as Yahweh’s Judgment pronounced.

4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.

5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because  they  have  transgressed  the  Laws,  changed  the
Ordinance,  and  broken  the  Everlasting  Covenant.

6 Because of this, the curse (plagues) has devoured the earth,
and  they  who  dwell  therein  are  desolate;  therefore,  the
inhabitants of the earth are burned, and few men left.



 

Malakyah 4:1-6

1 For the Word of Yahweh was given to me, saying: Behold, the
day comes that will burn like an oven; and all the proud, yes,
and all who do evil, will be stubble—the day that comes will
burn them up, and it will leave them neither root nor branch.

2  But  for  you  who  reverence  My  Name,  the  Light  of
Righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.

3 And the Word of Yahweh was given to me saying: the wicked
will be trodden down; for they will be ashes under the soles
of your feet in the day that this will be done.

4 Remember the Laws of Mosheh My servant, which I commanded
through him in Horeb for all Israyl, with the Statutes and
Judgments.

5 Behold, I will send Yliyah: the Laws and the Prophets, which
is the Strength of Yahweh, before the coming of the great and
wonderful day of Yahweh;

6 And it will turn the hearts of the fathers to the children,
and the hearts of the children to their fathers; before it
comes to pass that  the earth is struck with a curse.

 

Verse 6: the word curse actually means plague, as in the seven
last plagues.

 

The following is from The Random House College Dictionary,
Revised Edition:

 



curse … 11. plague

 

Read:

Revelation 15:1-2

1 And I saw another sign in heaven, great and marvelous: seven
malakim  having  the  seven  last  plagues,  for  in  them  the
Judgment of Yahweh is brought to completion.

2 And I saw, as it were, a sea of glass mingled with fire; and
those who had prevailed over the beast, and over his likeness,
and over his mark, and over the number of his name, standing
on the sea of glass, having the Laws of Yahweh.

 

Revelation 22:14

Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have right
to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates into
the City.

 

Revelation 16:1-2

1 And I heard a great voice out of the House saying to the
seven malakim: Go your ways, and pour out the bowls of the
Judgment of Yahweh upon the earth! (Prophecy given over 2,000
years in advance)

2 And the first went, and poured out his bowl upon the earth;
and there came a noisome and grievous sore upon the men who
had the mark of the beast, and upon those who worshiped his
likeness.

 



The coronavirus is the first of the seven last plagues.

 

Keep in mind:

Revelation 12:9

And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent, called
the devil, and Satan, who deceives the whole world. She was
cast out into the earth, and her angels were cast out with
her.

 

But in these Last Days…

 

Read this:

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 



The Savior, the Great and Honorable High Priest and King over
The House of Yahweh (Hebrews 10:21) says to you…it is written.

 

Yes! Our Contract is written. It was then translated from The
Book of Yahweh (Isayah 34:16) into versions, with the Names of
the Creator and the Savior replaced.

Isayah 34:16

Search out The Book of Yahweh, and read. Not one of these will
be neglected. For it is written: Yahweh is their Shepherd; for
His Mouth has commanded it, and His Spirit has gathered them.

 

Read the following as originally written:

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

 

Hebrews 10:21

And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

 

 

Deuteronomy 12:5

But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House
of Yahweh—the place which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.

 



Revelation 22:12-16

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the City.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My Messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

 

Sin and sinners will end in the coming 18½ months. These 18½
months will be cut short, as the forewarning Prophecies show.
(Daniyl 7:25; Revelation 12:14)

 

Read of this time period in:

Mattithyah 24:3

Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the Disciples came to
Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the Ages?

 

Mattithyah 24:21-22, 29, 31-35

21 For then will be Great Tribulation, such as has not come to



pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.

22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be  saved;  but  for  the  Elect’s  sake,  those  days  will  be
shortened.

29 Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.

31 And He will send His malakim with a great sound of a
trumpet, and they will gather together His Elect from the four
winds, from one end of earth to the other.

32 Now learn a parable from the fig tree: When its branch
becomes tender and puts out leaves, you know that summer is
near.

33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.

34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

35  Heaven  and  earth  might  pass  away,  but  My  Words;  My
Teachings pertaining to the Laws and the Prophets, will not
pass away.

 

The  House  of  Yahweh  is  here!  It’s  hated  by  sinners,  but
protected by Yahweh. It is the ONLY prophesied Protected Place
on earth in this End Generation.

 

We are here to help all who are ready to turn completely to
Righteousness.



Acts 3:19

Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins can be
blotted  out;  that  times  of  refreshing  can  come  from  the
Presence of Yahweh.

 

I Yahchanan 3:4-10

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

5 And you know that He was manifested to take away our sins,
and in Him is no sin.

6 Whoever abides in Him does not sin; whoever sins, has not
seen Him, neither knows Him.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

9 Whoever is begotten of Yahweh does not practice sin; for His
seed remains in him; and it is possible for him not to sin,
because he has been begotten of Yahweh.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not ahab (love) his neighbor!

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

True Ahab (Love),

 



Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com


